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Borestone Primary School


Newsletter





October 2016





 2012





Dear Parents and Carers





As you’ll see from this newsletter, there’s been LOADS going on already.  We had some fabulous character costumes for our Roald Dahl day, which you may have seen on Twitter.  Thank you for all your support with this as usual – you did a great job!  





We’re well underway with some of our improvement priorities for this session, and you’ll be able to see this develop on the display in the foyer.  Already, several classes who have been piloting cursive handwriting are seeing a real improvement in children’s presentation.  We’ve made a start on the First Minister’s Reading Challenge and several classes have already visited the library in our attempt to get more children engaging in and enjoying reading for pleasure.  Teachers have had training in a new Health and Wellbeing resource focusing on emotional wellbeing and we’ve identified our priorities to get started on.  Our assemblies will focus on our school values initially.  We look forward to welcoming you early next term to our first Sharing Learning event.  See you then!





Dates for your diary:





October


w/b 3rd – P6 Max in the Middle


7th – P6 Max in the Middle celebration (parents invited), am


7th – Class assembly P5 (Harvest) & Celebrating Success 2.20pm


8th-16th – October break


17th – Parent Council meeting 7pm (change of date)


19th-21st – P7 to Dalguise


25th – Halloween disco more info. to follow


26th & 27th – School photos (individual and family groups)





November





2nd – Sharing Learning afternoon


7th – Nursery parent appointment week


16th – Parents Evening Appointments 4-6pm


18th – Children in Need


22nd – Parents Evening Appointments 6-8pm


22nd – Nursery Powerful Play 10.30-12.00


23rd – Nursery Powerful Play 2.00-3.30


24th & 25th – Staff Development days, school closed to pupils


28th – Celebrating Success assembly P4/3, 2.15pm


 











� HYPERLINK "http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi3leG80bfPAhVCCsAKHYOpCEgQjRwIBw&url=http://www.twinkl.co.uk/resource/au-t-3473-health-and-wellbeing-display-lettering&psig=AFQjCNHcFxNuhs6bCr7MRWP3CPzsesBeQQ&ust=1475343501120023" ���Sharing Learning Afternoon


Wednesday 2nd November, 2pm


  


We’d like to invite you to join us to find out about the work we’ve been doing to improve children’s health and wellbeing.





You’ll have the opportunity to:





hear about how you can support your child’s wellbeing


see what your child’s class have been learning about health and wellbeing


visit our “Marketplace” area with your child, which will include information on school lunches, healthy snacks, Active Stirling activities, Childsmile, Flu Immunisation programme and much more


see a range of displays of children’s learning





If you have any contacts who may be able to help out with a “Marketplace” Health and Wellbeing stall or display, please contact Gillian Robertson.


We look forward to seeing you all!





Lost Property – a plea!





�





Since the beginning of term, we already have:


18 sweatshirts


15 cardigans


3 jumpers


5 jackets


6 packed lunch boxes


3 gym kits


1 water bottle


1 pair of trousers


3 hoodies





None of these have names on, so we are unable to return them to their owners.


If items are named, we can and do return these to the children.  





Can you PLEASE put your child’s name on all their clothing.  There is no need for expensive sew-on or iron-on labels – names can easily be written on the label with a marker pen.





All lost property is kept in a box in the resource room if you have lost items please come and have a look!





The Lost Tomb of Robert the Bruce 





�





Recently children from P5, P6, P7/6 & P7 were invited to the Smith Art Gallery and Museum to find out about the lost tomb of Robert the Bruce. 





For the first time in 550 years, a true replica (produced using a 3D printer) of the long lost tomb has been recreated and it is getting its first public showing in the Smith. The children learned how specialists working with a few original marble fragments have used the latest digital technology to reconstruct a smaller version of the tomb. 





“Robert the Bruce’s tomb was found in Dunfermline Abbey” - Gabriel 





The children were also entertained by Tapsalteerie Theatre as they performed a short play on the life of Bruce.  The visit was completed by a quiz.


 


“I now know that Robert the Bruce had leprosy” - Ross








Battle of Bannockburn 





�





Primary 5 recently spent the day at the Battle of Bannockburn centre learning all about Robert the Bruce and the Battle of Bannockburn. The children re-enacted the famous battle. 





“The battle room was amazing” - Liam





The children experienced life of a medieval soldier by trying out weapons, putting armour on and being amidst the 3D battle.  





“I now know that the battle started when Edward I was unhappy with Bruce for talking some of the Scottish Castles” - Owen 











Financial Assistance available for families
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In 2016, Stirling Council invested an extra £105,000 to tackle child poverty in Stirling. Footwear and clothing grants have been increased from £50 to £80 for a year – split into two payments of £50 and £30 - to assist with challenging times, such as the start of the new school term.





Available help also includes free school meals automatically for all Primary 1-3 pupils (for older children parents must apply).





To find out more and for details of how to apply, you can search for school grants on � HYPERLINK "http://www.stirling.gov.uk" �www.stirling.gov.uk� or call 01786 233210 to speak to the Council’s Revenue and Benefits Team.








Making a Complaint


Stirling Council’s Schools, Learning and Education Service have recently updated their complaints guidance for parents.  The leaflet is available on Stirling Council’s website and also on our school website, and below is some general information from the guidance.


“The Schools, Learning and Education Service recognise the vital role that parents play in supporting and strengthening their children’s learning. We are committed, therefore, to fostering positive relationships with parents.


 We are keen to: 


• Encourage good communication between schools, parents and families 


• Create a productive partnership for the benefit of the child or young person 


Despite this, parents may wish to make a complaint. We regard a complaint as any expression of dissatisfaction about our action or lack of action, or about the standard of service provided by us or on our behalf. The Schools, Learning and Education complaints process is part of Stirling Councils’ corporate complaints processes.”


The leaflet also explains in more detail:


What parents/carers can complain about


What can’t be complained about


Who can complain


What can be expected


How to complain


Steps in process


You will find a copy of the leaflet on our school website in the School Documents section.





https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/st/borestoneprimary/





 





          











Nursery


In the nursery this year we are building on from the work we started last year around developing a shared image of the child.  During last November and December parents, children and staff talked and decided upon what this meant for them and how crucial this shared understanding is when deciding what the nursery/learning environment looks like and how and when learning occurs.  We are now revisiting this so that the parents and children who have just started at the nursery can add their thoughts and so shape their own image of the child.





The shared image of the child is the outward expression of everybody’s values (staff, parents and children) and from this we developed a nursery statement about learning.





Our excellent inspection report from the Care Inspectorate reflects our relationship and involvement with parents, range of outdoor learning opportunities and supportive role of educators in promoting progression of learning.  Throughout the next year staff are revisiting and updating their own understanding of health and wellbeing, numeracy and literacy in the early years so that we can make visible the development of children’s skills, knowledge and understanding in these areas.





     �





We would like to thank Avril and her very helpful workmen from Ogilvie Construction who kindly arranged for work to be carried out in the nursery garden. We now have a fire pit, water butt and posts added to support den building. Loose materials and hats were also donated for the children to use in their play.


Nursery children and staff would like to thank the PTA for their financial support towards healthy snacks which follows “Setting the Table” guidance.





“The curriculum framework documents of the four UK countries emphasise the importance of learning through play.  It is important not to use these as first document, but to learn about play and then incorporate the official document into that practice, so that official documents serve to help practitioners reflect as well as to be accountable.”    Bruce T. (2014) Learning through Play





Playing in woods


We were made aware two weeks that a number of children were playing in the wooded area at the side of the school before 9am.  Our school grounds are checked on a daily basis by our janitor but this is not part of our grounds and so we can’t guarantee it is safe.  We have recently been in contact with Stirling Council’s Safer Communities team and with local police following reports of people using the area.





When children are dropped off at school or walk to school that parents expect that they are safely in the playground before the bell rings.  Could you please remind your children about this.  


          





          











Parent Council


Dear Borestone Parent, 





Firstly a big thanks to parents, pupils and staff for all your support with our various activities in the last month. 





Thank you to everyone who attended our AGM. 7 Members were elected onto Borestone Parent Council for the 2016/17 session; they are: Jocelyn Henderson, Lynn Malcolm, Fiona McFarlane, Elaine Paterson, Lucy Fraser, Gordon Freck and Nazaret Quintana. The elected Office Bearers are as follows: Chair, Lucy Fraser; Treasurer, Fiona McFarlane; Secretary, Elaine Paterson. If you are interested in becoming a Member of Borestone Parent Council and didn’t attend our AGM, please get in touch, or come along to our next meeting. AGM Reports and Minutes have been emailed out to our distribution list. If you would like to receive a copy of our reports then please email us at �HYPERLINK "mailto:borestonepc@gmail.com" \t "_blank"�borestonepc@gmail.com�.





We have now launched our Christmas Card Design Competition, and the children have created some fantastic Christmas Card Designs in class.  After the October holidays, please look out for Christmas Card Order forms in homework bags. You will be able to order your own child’s Christmas design printed on Christmas cards, gift tags and thank you note paper. Deadline date for orders will be printed on the order form.





The annual Halloween Disco will be held at School on Tuesday 25th October (please note this is a change of date). As always we’re keen for parents to come along help out; please get in touch if you can help out on the night. 





All parents are very welcome to attend all our meetings; the next Parent Council Meeting is at the re-scheduled date of Monday, 17th October, 7-8:30pm. We're always keen to welcome new parents (and grandparents / carers) – why not come along and see what we do?





With thanks and best wishes,


Lucy Fraser





Follow us on:


Twitter: �HYPERLINK "https://twitter.com/BorestoneParent" \t "_blank"�@BorestoneParent�


Email: �HYPERLINK "mailto:borestonepc@gmail.com" \t "_blank"�borestonepc@gmail.com�











Jazz Workshops























On Friday the 23rd of September primary 6 & 7 received a visit from Scotland’s leading jazz musicians Laura Macdonald & Kevin Mackenzie. They played some jazz music and we all took part in a rhythm game. This was to raise awareness of jazz workshops that are offered to children aged 10 and above who already play an instrument. It is held in the tollbooth on Monday evenings during term time. Kevin and Laura teach musicians how to improvise and best of all it is FREE!











Curling 





Recently pupils from Primary 6 were invited to the Peak to learn from professional curling players and coaches. 





The children took part in two sessions where they learnt the rules and skills of the game. All the children did remarkably well and truly enjoyed the experience. Some have even indicated they will start taking lessons in the near future. 





“When you’re on the ice you need to glide with the stone and balance in order to go far. I really enjoyed having a go at a new sport” - Paige 





“Curling was really fun. I had to glide and let go of the stone whilst kneeling on the ice” - Max





�











Library Visits





Children from across the school have been taking part in local library visits. We have been to the Mayfield Centre library and met Barbara and Sandra. Barbara taught us how the library is laid out and how to find the books we are looking for. 





We would like to thank the parents and careers who have supported this trip.





Primary 7 visited for the first time on the 15th of September, everyone borrowed a book and we are all looking forward to our next visit in October. 





Primary 2/1 enjoyed a story with Barbara and got to select books to bring back to school. 

















